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Dear Kindergarten Parent,

As parents, we know how important communication is to making a school year go smoothly.  PTO believes that the parent-to-parent communication is an important link in the communication network.  

This guide is PTO’s attempt at documenting parental helpful hints.  Parents who previously had children in kindergarten have compiled these hints.  We hope they provide you with an overview of the upcoming year, highlighting the differences from the preschool years.

Please keep in mind that this guide is to serve as an “unofficial” guide, please look for “official” details from the school and teachers.  The communication tools used at the school, grade and teacher level remain the foundations of strong communication. 

School-wide information on policies, rules, and regulations is in the School Handbook.

Grade level information can be found on each teacher’s webpage on the school website, www.stgilesschool.org, under Classroom Info.

Teacher-specific information such as expectations, best ways to communicate with them, grading, etc. will be presented at Curriculum Night. The school website, www.stgilesschool.org, and individual teacher webpages on the school site, found under “Classroom Items,” have critical and current information including but not limited to curriculum, homework, field trips, special events, etc.  Please check those resources daily.

The Wednesday eNews is your information lifeline to the school.  All information will be delivered via email to parents.  If you ever need a flyer or announcement included in the eNews, send it to enews@stgilesschool.org the Friday before the Wednesday you want it included.  All communication must be school related.

We hope this guide helps your student to have a happy and successful kindergarten year!

St. Giles PTO
General

Hours

· Full day kindergarten has the same hours as grades 1 – 8, from 8:15 a.m. – 3:10 p.m.

· Half-day kindergarten also begins at 8:15 a.m. and is dismissed at 11:00 a.m.  

· On early dismissal days the entire school is dismissed at 11:45 a.m.

· It is important that students arrive on time in order to participate in the total learning activities for the day.

· Once the first week has gone by, parents should say good-bye to their student outside the school building door.  The teachers will lead the students into the classroom.

Nut Free Policy

The only food items that may be served at classroom or school events are pre-packaged food items with complete ingredient lists so that potential food allergens can be screened at the event.  Foods sent in for an individual student’s snack or lunch should be carefully checked to make sure they are peanut/tree-nut free.

Lunch and Snack

Half–day students should bring a morning snack.  Full day students should bring a morning snack, lunch, and an afternoon snack.  It is helpful to mark the bag morning snack or afternoon snack so students know which snack to choose.  Full day students may order milk through the school for their lunch ($20/year).  

Birthday Celebrations

A craft or a book for the class.

Reading 

Reading is not a benchmark for kindergarten.  Some children will read by the end of the year, some will not.  Within our reading curriculum, the kindergarten teachers use leveled reading materials.  The learning process is what is emphasized.  The teachers can provide additional reading resources upon request.

Classroom Visits

Parental visitation in the classroom is much more limited than in preschool.  Holiday parties are generally only for the children.  There will be other special events where family members will be invited to visit the classroom.  The teachers will offer other opportunities for parental involvement.  Chaperones for field trips must meet the requirements for the Archdiocesan Protecting God’s Children program. See Assistant Principal Mrs. Lofgren for information.

Visitors/volunteers in School

All visitors or volunteers must report to the office for an identification badge while in the buildings.  Upon leaving, please return the badge to the school office.

Spanish

Spanish is part of the curriculum and is taught on Wednesday at 9:55 to 10:15 in the kindergarten classroom.

Mass

The kindergarten students attend 8:30 a.m. Mass on Wednesday. Parents are welcome to attend Mass. 

Sports

After school intramurals and summer sports are offered in the gym for the children.

The physical education teacher Mr. Collins will distribute program sheets.

Communication
In addition to eNews for the school, kindergarten teachers send out a newsletter on a regular basis to update parents on classroom activities.  Each teacher also has a teacher page on our school website, www.stgilesschool.org.  The pages can be located under Classroom Info.

Specials

Ms. Mamolella’s Kindergarten


Ms. Tomeczko’s Kindergarten

Mon.  Music, Gym




Monday - Music

Tues. Gym





Tues. – Art

Wed. – Mass, Spanish, Art 
         

 Wed. – Mass, Spanish, Gym

Thurs. – none




Thurs. – Computer/Library

Fri. – Computer/Library



Fri. – Gym

Fri. - Primary prayer service in the AM for all primary grades. 

* Please send one pair of gym shoes to be left at school.

Kindergarten Dress Code

1.  Clothes worn to school should allow students to fully participate in the activities of the day.

2.  Shoes should be safe for running and/or playing on recess equipment.  Flip-flops, clogs and backless shoes are unacceptable for safety reasons.

3.  Hair length should not interfere with the student’s ability to engage in the learning process.  Hair must be off one’s face and out of one’s eyes.

Projects that Require Parental Involvement

"Me Museum" – The teachers will send home detailed information on this project.  Each child is assigned a week for their "museum".  The children's "museums" are displayed outside the kindergarten room for one week.  They can include stuffed animals, favorite books and toys, or may simply be a poster with photos and descriptions.

Science experiment - This project is part of the "Me Museum" project performed in the classroom during each child's week.

Saint Project - Your child may need assistance in decorating a life-sized paper doll as a saint.  Decorations can be as simple as coloring or as elaborate as hair and clothing glued on to the paper.  These finished products are used as part of the All Saints Day celebration at church.

Christmas Pageant - Parents may need to make a costume (angel, king, shepherd, etc.) for the pageant.  Your child will choose their part in class.  Be sure to watch for notices pertaining to your involvement.  The Christmas pageant for 2014-2015 is on Tuesday, Dec. 16.

School’s Major Fundraisers

Lion’s Leap is the name of the School’s walkathon that takes place Thursday September 25.  It is one of two major fundraisers for the school.  The minimum amount due is $100 for a one child family in K – 8, $200 for a family with two or more children K – 8, and $50 for preschool.  Read the back of the Lion’s Leap form that is distributed early in September for the details of the walkathon and incentives.  It’s a fun day for the kids and is a vital source of funds for the operating budget.  Parent volunteers are needed to count laps, hand out water, supervise the students, and students love to see parents at the event.

Lion’s Pride Auction is the second major fundraiser - an auction that includes silent, live and online bidding items and is organized by the Development office and committee coordinators. Parents, parishioners and friends can enjoy a social evening and bid on a wide variety of items with lower and higher bid amounts in order to support the school.
Olweus Bully Prevention Program
Dear St. Giles Parents and Guardians:

 

Our school cares about the safety and well-being of our students. We want to make sure our school is a good place for students to learn. To do this we have introduced a program called the Olweus Bullying Prevention Program.

 

The Olweus Bullying Prevention Program (OBPP) is one of the best-known bullying prevention programs. OBPP has been proven to prevent or reduce bullying.

 

The goals of OBPP are to reduce bullying problems and prevent new bullying problems from happening. The program also works to make relationships better among students. The program is for all students, not just those who are being bullied or who are bullying others. These four rules will help students understand what to do if a bullying incident occurs: 1) We will not bully others, 2) We will try to help students who are bullied, 3) We will try to include students who are left out,  4) If we know that somebody is being bullied, we will tell an adult at school and an adult at home.

 

Parents and guardians play a key role in this program. Your child will be asked to tell an adult at school and at home if he or she is bullied or sees bullying happening at school. It will be very important that you take any bullying seriously and tell our school when we are told about them. To that end we have designed a basic incident report form for parents to use to report incidents that may be reported to you by your child.

 

We will also be having parent meetings where you can learn more about the program. We encourage you to come to these events as much as possible. Bullying should not be seen as “kids being kids” or something that students just need to deal with. Having a safe school experience is something that all students should be able to enjoy.

 

We look forward to partnering with you as we build this model of bullying prevention within our school.  We are confident that over time it will promote more pro-social behavior among the students and support their personal and faith development.

 

If you have any questions about the program, please call your child’s teacher or me.

 

Sincerely,

Nancy Zver

School Principal
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